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We are at the end of another season in Florida.  I hope all those 
who are traveling back to their northern homes have a safe trip.  
With any luck, next year we can put Covid-19 behind us and have 
a better season. 

Ryan Willoughby

President’s Notes

MEN/WOMEN’S GOLF

Men’s 2021 Golf League
Vic Campau had the Low Gross for the  
2020-2021 season and Time Shaffer held  
the Low Net spot.  Great job guys!  
 
Official start for the first annual Guys 
and Gals Ryder Cup is May 3, 2022! 

Have a great summer and see you  
next season

Mike Monti

Women’s 2021 Golf League
Congratulations to Pam Dionise with 
Low Gross and Low Net for Kate Lewis.   
Great job Ladies!

May Multi-level Yoga
A user-friendly class taught from the base 

 move with optional progressions available.

WILL BE HELD EVERY WEDNESDAY 
9AM-9:50

Fountain Lakes Activity Room Taught by Stacey Lima

Contact Janet Hildebrand via forestridgeshores@gmail.com 
for more information 

We are abiding by social distancing rules and will be 
comfortably spaced at least 6 feet apart.  

In addition, if you choose to wear a mask you may although  
it is not recommended for exercising.



“Covenant Coaching”
This monthly article is for the benefit of our newer residents and a refresher for those folks who have been busy with 
life in “Paradise” and may appreciate a reminder.  Fountain Lakes has always been a deed restricted community.  
Abiding by the Convenances protects the value of our property and the integrity of our neighborhoods. 

Hurricane Preparation:  Residents need to prepare for the Hurricane Season, especially if you are returning to 
your northern home for the summer and fall.  We ask that you abide by the Fountain Lakes Recorded rules and 
regulations. 

RECORDED RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR FOUNTAIN LAKES COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION, INC
6.	 Hurricane Shutters
	 a.   May be installed from June I to November 30 on the back or side of the house.
	 b.  Front shutters can only be used or installed 72 hours in advance of a hurricane and must be removed 	

 within 72 hours after the hurricane has passed.
	 c.  Owners who plan to be gone during hurricane season (June l- November 30th) shall be responsible for 

 preparing their residence for hurricanes by removing all furniture, potted plants and other movable objects 
 from their yard, and arranging for a designated person or firm to install hurricane shutters no more than 72 
hours before a hurricane and remove them no later than 72 hours following the hurricane.

Lake Bank Restoration
Fountain Lakes Master Association has a plan to restore a section of our lakes banks every year. We 
accepted a proposal from Copeland Southern Enterprises, Inc. for the Lake # 2 Phase 2 Drainage & 
Lake Bank Restoration.  It is recommended to do this project during the dry season when the water 
is at its lowest so Material from the lake bottom can be recovered. The project was planned started 
end of April.  

They will Rebuild and Reinforce Lake 2’s (Large Lake) north slope with layered Coconut Erosion 
Blanket totaling over 550 feet with reclaimed material from Lake 2 bottom. All guest and residents 
will need to stay clear of the equipment during the project. All sprinkler heads within the work area 
must be clearly marked by Landscaper Crews before work begins. 

This year’s project encompasses the bank behind 22702, 22703, 22709, and 22715 on Island Lakes 
Blvd and 22693 Forest Ridge Shores.   

We have learned that The City of Estero now requires a permit and possibly an engineering 
study to maintain the lake banks.  This was not a requirement in past years.  At the point in 
time, we are not sure what is involved in getting the permit or the cost of study.  Hopefully, we 
will be able move forward with the project. 

BOCCE BALL 2021-2022 SEASON

Bocce Ball sign up for the 2022 season is on the 
bulletin board by the Billiards Room.  

Seasonal residents can contact me by cell phone, 
e-mail, or text.

Wes Dickerson
Cell Phone: 248-431-1567
E-Mail: wesd7125@comcast.net

 

Thanks to author Doug Cornfield who donated a 
signed copy of his book, “ A Pound of Kindness” 
to our children’s library. It encourages children to 
be kind to those who 
are different. It Is well 
written and teach-
es children to care 
about others. Just 
what we need in our 
world. Stop by the 
children’s library and 
read it to your child.



Important Numbers
Medical Emergencies........................   911

Lee County Sheriff Headquarters......   239 477-1200

Animal Control..................................   239 432-2083

Fish and Wildlife................................   863 648-3200

Bonita Springs Utilities Water............   239 992-0711

Florida Power and Light....................   239 262-1322

Waste Pro..........................................   239 337-0800

Comcast............................................   239 432-9277

Fountain Lakes Monitors cell phone   239 470-2299

Fountain Lakes Office 8:30-4:30 M-F  239 495-3555

The monthly calendar and much more information is on the website at www.fountainlakesestero.com  
You can get the names and addresses of all board members by calling the Fountain Lakes Office at 239-495-3555 

- Mailing address of the office is 22201 Fountain Lakes Blvd Suite #1 Estero Florida 33928 - 

Any issues or concerns regarding Fountain Lakes Master Board please contact: 
 Ashley Wamble, CAM 239-454-8568 AshleyW@Pegasuscam.com 

RESOLUTION NO. 2021-12 – WILLIAMS ROAD/ATLANTIC  
GULF BLVD INTERSECTION

The Village of Estero Council adopted this resolution approving a budget amendment for the use of 
additional Village funds for Williams Road and Atlantic Gulf Blvd intersection improvements to improve 
the safety and traffic flow along Williams Road west of US 41.

Council previously approved a concept design which includes closing the left turn out of Walgreens, 
extending the left turn lane 
at US 41 and installing a 
roundabout at the Estero 
Life Care Center entrance.

The Fiscal Year 2020-2021 
Budget includes $300,000 
for the Williams Road 
and Atlantic Gulf Blvd. 
intersection improvements.  
It is estimated the project 
will cost approximately 
$575,500, requiring 
approximately $275,500 
of additional funds.  This 
includes project design, 
permitting and project 
management cost, plus a 
10% contingency.

   

PLAN AHEAD ..........SOCIAL EVENTS FOR UPCOMING SEASON 

Breakfast with Santa.............      9:00 AM December 4th,  2021
A Taste of Italy ......................     5:30 PM January 15th, 2022
Enchanted Evening ..............      5:30 PM February 12th, 2022
St. Patty’s Day ......................      5:30 PM March 12th, 2022

The social events will be held at the Community Activity Room

Other community activities include: 
Halloween-A-Thon sponsored by Pavich Family 8 AM October 30 2021
Community Wide Garage Sale     8 AM – noon March 5th, 2022 

THE END OF SEASON PARTY

The Social Committee arranged for the End of Season Party.  And, we all hope it also means the end of 
Covid restriction before the next season begins.  A good time was had listening to The Randy and Brad 
Duo.  There was singing and dancing to Rock Music from the 60’s to current.  We thank the DUO for 
volunteering their time and talent to entertain us.


